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 Happy Halloween! Students had a great day celebrating this holiday today.  

We are off to a great school year!  Students and teachers are settling quite comfortably 
into their routines.  Report cards will be coming home today, October 31 st.   

Next week, beginning on Wednesday, November 7th we have Student Led conferences. 
Be sure to take note of the amazing projects displayed on the walls throughout the 

building.    While you are here, donôtô forget to visit the Book Fair in our school library!   

During the month of September, all of our students took the Measures of Academic Pro-
gress (MAP) tests for Reading and Math. These tests create a personalized assessment 

experience for each student. It provides us with essential information about what each 
student knows and is ready to learn.  The results of the testing sessions are available at 

the testôs conclusion.  Teachers will be going over the results of Septemberôs session at 
conferences. The next MAP testing session will be January 7th through the 25 th.   

Coming up the week of November 12, students in grades 1, 3, 5 and 7 will be taking the Cognitive Abilities tests.  These 

tests are different from assessment tests which measure what a student has learned.  The CogAt measures intellectual 
ability focusing on analytic and problem solving skills. 

I wanted to share with you what our teachers learned during our two inservice days this month.  On October 12, we had 
several workshops for the teachers on various topics.  We started the day with a Makey-Makey presentation by three of our 

teachers: Mrs. Krinsky, Mrs. Clay and Mrs. Tweed.  Makey-Makey is an invention kit we can use to turn everyday objects 

into touchpads.  From here we can combine them with the internet to create simple inventions for everyone to use and 
enjoy.  We have five kits here at Holy Family and are looking forward to using them with the students.  

We also introduced and reviewed our new MAP resources and reports.  I was able to present to the teachers a review of 
content we had learned last school year and then introduce new reports and strategies from the results to ensure student 

growth between test sessions. 

Last Friday, teachers had the opportunity to learn about Makerspace and the activities that can be done with students.  

They created circuits, used the Makey-Makey kits to teach colors in Spanish and created Halloween themed songs. They 

were engaged throughout the day and time seemed to fly by! We have a few afterschool workshops planned with this 
same presenter and are looking forward to learning more about Makerspace activities. 

Parking Lot reminder: The parking lot is coned off at 3:05 pm.  For the safety of our students, no cars should be moving or 
leaving the lot after that time .   If you arrive after 3:05 pm, we ask that you form a line on Oak Road only (not 

Wetmore) for patio pickup (please do not block driveways), remain in your car and wait to be admitted into 

the lot.  Parents who want to exit their cars and walk to pick up their student from the patio are asked to park on 
Wetmore Street. Please be sure to utilize the crosswalk when crossing the streets.  Parents, please share this information 

with the adults or siblings that pick up your children. Thank you for your kind understanding and help with this situation.  

We are so fortunate to have Holy Family School available to us.  Our school is a success because of our teachers, staff 

members, parents and parishioners.  The good work will continue as we all continue to support each other, pray for each 

other and spread the word about the great things we do at Holy Family School.  We are all ambassadors for our family.  
Help us spread our mission and be the best we can be. 

  

In Godôs Love, 

Mrs. Fournier 

¢ƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ tŀƎŜ 
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²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ǎŜƭƅŜǎǎ ŀŎǘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ 

ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅΗ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 

ǘƘƛǊŘ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƘŀǘΣ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎΣ 

wƛŎƪȅ όDǊΦ нύ  ϧ /ŀƳƛƭƛŀ  όDǊΦ мύ WƻǊŘŀƴ 

ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ 

ƛƴ .ǳƭƭŘƻƎ .ŀƎǎΗ   

  
hǳǊ Iƻƭȅ CŀƳƛƭȅ нƴŘ ƎǊŀŘŜ .ǊƻǿƴƛŜ ¢ǊƻƻǇ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƘƻƳŜƳŀŘŜ ŎƘŜŜǊ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ wƻƴŀƭŘ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘ IƻǳǎŜ ƻŦ !ƪǊƻƴ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅΗ  hǾŜǊ ŀ 
ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘǊƻƻǇ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ .ǊƻǿƴƛŜǎ ǇŀƛƴǘŜŘ ƭŀǊƎŜ ƅƻǿŜǊ Ǉƻǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ŎƘŜŜǊŦǳƭ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ƘŜŀǊǘǎΣ ōŀƭƭƻƻƴǎΣ Ǌŀƛƴōƻǿǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƎŜƭǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǇƭŀƴǘŜŘ ƳǳƳǎ ƛƴǎƛŘŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ōǊƛƎƘǘŜƴ waIΩǎ ǇŀǝƻΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ άtƻǇ ¢ŀōǎέ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ άtƻǇ ¢ŀō tŀǊǘƴŜǊπ
ǎƘƛǇ tǊƻƎǊŀƳέ ǎƻ waI Ŏŀƴ ǘƘŜƴ ǊŜŎȅŎƭŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘŀōǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ ōǳȅ ƘƻǳǎŜƘƻƭŘ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƎƛǊƭǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜƴ ǘƻǳǊ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ Ƙƻǿ wƻƴŀƭŘ aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘ IƻǳǎŜ ƻǇŜǊŀǘŜǎΣ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ŦƻǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƴŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŦŀǊ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛǎƳ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ  ¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ нƴŘ ƎǊŀŘŜǊǎ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎΣ ǝƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ Ŏŀƴ 
ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΗ 

[ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ ŀǎ ŀ ǘƘƛǊŘ ƎǊŀŘŜ ǎǘǳπ

ŘŜƴǘΣ bŀǘŜƭƭƛŜ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ŀ 

ǇƻŜƳ  ǎƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊŜŘ ƛƴ ŀƴ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ 

ǇƻŜǘǊȅ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ 

!ǇǇƭŜƭȅ tǳōƭƛǎƘƛƴƎΦ  bƻǿ ŀ Ǉǳōπ

ƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΣ ƘŜǊ ǇƻŜƳ ǝǘƭŜŘ 

άaȅ bŀƴŀέ  Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǊŜŀŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

нлму wƛǎƛƴƎ {ǘŀǊǎ /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴΗ   

DǊŜŀǘ ƧƻōΣ bŀǘŜƭƭƛŜΗ 

tǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ  

!ǳǘƘƻǊΗ 

{ŜƭƅŜǎǎ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ Lƴ  

!ŎǝƻƴΗ 

YƛŘǎ IŜƭǇƛƴƎ YƛŘǎΗ 


